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MEDICAL OFFICER OF HEALTH ACTIVITY REPORT – MAY 
 

Recommendation 
 

It is recommended that Report No. 036-14 re Medical Officer of Health Activity Report – May be 

received for information. 
 

 

The following report highlights activities of the Medical Officer of Health (MOH) from the April Medical 

Officer of Health Activity Report to May 2, 2014. 

 

The Medical Officer of Health and CEO attended the following teleconferences and events: 

 

April 10 Attended the Coming Together: Supporting the Whole Child Forum, co-hosted by MLHU 

and the Ontario Healthy Schools Coalition 

 

April 11 Introductory meeting with Dr. Denise Goens, Clinical Research Lab, Western University 

 

April 14  Co-presented the CE Beynon Award with Charlene Beynon to Melanie  

 

April 15 Attended the South West Primary Care Congress with family physicians, nurse practitioners 

and others from across SW Ontario 

 

April 15 Introductory meeting with Ms. Susan Truppe, MP, London North Centre 

 

April 16 Met with Dr. Maureen Carew regarding the Panorama system 

 

April 17 Met with Brian Meehan and Roxanne Riddell to plan United Way fundraising within the 

municipal sector 

 

April 18 Raised funds for the London Abused Women’s Centre in The 22nd Annual McFarlane 

Rowlands Downtown 5K Run & CEO 1K, placing first in the CEO Challenge in Victoria 

Park. 

 

April 22 Met with Dr. Hsiu-Li Wang to discuss FoodNet implementation 

 

April 23 Attended the South West LHIN Health System Leadership Council Meeting at the Stratford 

General Hospital. 

 

April 24 The MOH attended Middlesex Municipal Day. The theme was Working Together in  

Middlesex County. The community of Strathroy-Caradoc hosted this year’s event which was 

 held in the Mt. Brydges Community Centre. 

 

April 28  Participated in the first CUPE negotiations meeting. Proposals were exchanged. 
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April 29 Met with Ms. Sandra Coleman, CEO of CCAC, to discuss taking the role of co-chair on the 

LHIN’s Health Systems Leadership Council  

 

April 30 Met with Dr. Amardeep Thind and Ms. Diane Bewick to discuss MLHU taking a paid role in 

developing a course for the new MPH course at Western University 

 

May 1 Attended the Board of Health Finance & Facilities Committee meeting 

 

May 1 Met with Mr. Brian Lester, Executive Director, Regional HIV/AIDS Connection, to tour  

 RHAC’s facilities and discuss Counterpoint resources. 

 

 
 

Christopher Mackie, MD, MHSc, CCFP, FRCPC 

Medical Officer of Health 

 

This report addresses Ontario Public Health Organizational Standard 2.9 Reporting relationship of the 

medical officer of health to the board of health 

 


